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APPEAL

It is a privilege and pleasure for me to communicate with you through
this platform. First of all, | would like to express my sincere thanks to all of you
for showing your faith and confidence in AICAOA. | look forward to work
together and believe that success can be achieved only if we stand united. It is
true that we have to cross many challenges and hurdles lying in front of
us. We all have joined AICAOA at our own will for a common cause. All
AICAOA Members are entrusted with some responsibilities to bear with
and | hope that all members are aware of their responsibilities. The prime
responsibility of any AICAOA Member is to have faith in AICAOA and
remit monthly subscription through their salary. AICAOA don’t accept any
payment through any other mode other than subscription @ Rs. 100/- p.m.
from salary bills. Maintaining absolute transparency, AICAOA is sharing it's
bank statement in AICAOA Whatsapp group every month without any fail.

Reconciliation has a great role in life. We often reconcile our habits to
maintain balance in our life. No one can progress in life without doing
reconciliation. We all are from accounts fraternity and better understand the
role of reconciliation in accounts. So, it's time to reconcile. Reconciliation of
subscription is the need of time. In one hand, we are doing our all out efforts to
add members but in other hand we are loosing members and their
subscriptions silently. It is not out of place to mention here that there are 350
members in Whatsapp AICAOA Group but we are receiving subscription of
around 220 members only. We need to locate these 130 colleagues and get
them subscribed again. Some of the reasons for stoppage of subscriptions are
Transfer within the Ministry, Transfer to another place and another Ministry,
Retirement, DDO is not deducting from next F.Y. etc. On enquiry, many
officers found innocent and replied that they are unaware of non-deduction of
subscription. Don’t we all need to look into and check our salary slip? It’s
high time to reconcile.

Being Secretary General of AICAOA, | feel that it is my first and
foremost responsibility to keep all members intact and ensure subscription
from each and every member. | have prioritized reconciliation of members on
First and Top. | request all members to help me in discharging my
responsibility. It is my eaarnest appeal to all the members to share their
monthly subscription copy of April’ 2023 in AICAOA Whatsapp Group by
12.05.2023 and discharge their moral duty.

Thanks.

(Kaushal Mishra)
Secretary General (AICAOA)




